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Extension of expiry date for national authorisation of the biocidal product Contrac Blox 

 

The biocidal product Contrac Blox is authorised in Iceland under the asset number IS-

0009565-0000. The expiry date of the authorisation is 10 June 2023. The asset owner, Bell 

Laboratories Netherlands B.V., submitted an application for renewal of national authorisation 

on 5 December 2021, case No BC-BK071880-40. 

The biocidal product contains the active substance bromadiolone (CAS No 28772-56-7). The 

expiry date of the approval of bromadiolone for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 is 

30 June 2024 and a renewal of the approval is in process.  

Member states are allowed to extend the duration of their current authorisation where, for 

reasons beyond the control of the authorisation holder, no decision is taken on the renewal of 

the authorisation before its expiry, in accordance with Article 31(7) of Regulation (EU) No 

528/2012 and Article 5(4) of Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 492/2014. 

The renewal process of the active substance bromadiolone has been delayed and therefore, 

it is foreseen that a decision on the renewal of the authorisation will not be made before the 

expiry date of the biocidal product. As proposed at the 92nd CA Meeting in June 2021 it is 

appropriate to extend the expiry date of the product authorisation for Contrac Blox in Iceland. 

The expiry date of the product authorisation for Contrac Blox, IS-2016-0001, is hereby 

extended until 1 July 2024. 

Apart from the extension of the expiry date outlined above, the authorisation conditions as 

stated in the authorisation letter dated 11 July 2018 with later amendments  remain valid. 

This administrative decision may be appealed before the Minister for the Environment, Energy 

and Climate, in accordance with Article 68 of the Chemicals Act No 61/2013 and Article 26 of 

the Icelandic Administrative Act No 37/1993. Appeals should be directed, within three months 

from the receival of this decision, to the Ministry of Environment, Energy and Climate, 

Skuggasundi 1, 101 Reykjavík, Iceland. 

 

 

 



 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Hafdís Inga Ingvarsdóttir 

Advisor 

Helga Ösp Jónsdóttir 

Advisor 
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